URBAN VISION PARTNERSHIP FORUM
26th June, 2006

Meeting commenced:
12 noon
"
ended:
1.05 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Derek Antrobus - in the Chair

Malcolm Sykes - Strategic Director of Housing and Planning
Bill Taylor

} Urban Vision

Ken Harland

}

Gary Reardon
}

Dave Spencer
}

Paul Mallinder
}

Pauline Lewis 
} Customer and Support Services Directorate

Nikki Park

}

83.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor John Cullen, Graham Cowley and Bob Osborne.

84.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS


RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Forum held on 19th April, 2006, be approved as a correct record.

85.
MATTERS ARISING

Minute 74 - Salford City Council Corporate Issues - Street Lighting
Bill Taylor reported that a new Street Lighting, Manager had recently, been appointed and one of his priorities would be to work on the ‘Invest to Save Model’ for street lighting.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

86.
SALFORD CITY COUNCIL CORPORATE ISSUES
The Chairman and the Strategic Director of Housing and Planning reported on the following Salford City Council corporate issues:-

· Appointment of Business and Support Manager - Rob Pickering - to commence in September, 2007.

· Bid submitted for Beacon Status for Planning Services and the need to thank all those who had provided the information required.

· Changes in the way the City Council operates.

· Housing Stock Options etc.

· Relocation of the BBC.

Dave Spencer reported that he had attended a meeting with Chris Farrow of the Urban Regeneration Company, who had indicated that he would be recommending to his Board Members, that Urban Vision be appointed as the Programme and Project Managers.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

87.
PERFORMANCE SUMMARY AND SERVICE HIGHLIGHTS FOR JUNE, 2006
Paul Mallinder submitted a report containing details of the (a) performance of Urban Vision and indicated that, of the 27 performance indicators monitored, 25 were on target and (b) service highlights.

Ken Harland indicated that with regard to response to urgent defects within two hours, investigations had been undertaken, which had revealed that there was a need for a more rational view to be taken as to what was considered to be an urgent defect, therefore, it was felt that the target should remain at two hours and that inspectors be educated with regard to determining serious defects.

The Chairman indicated that where there was an element of judgement with regard to a defect, weight needed to be given more to the risk to the public rather than the performance indicator, and Ken Harland reported that if there was an element of doubt, the defect would be classed as urgent.

The Chairman indicated that there was a need to increase Member and public awareness of procedures and Ken Harland suggested that a briefing note be prepared, which could include photographs of defects, detailing the procedure used to make the network safe.

Paul Mallinder provided information with regard to (i) planning performance indicating that all targets had been met and that the Planning Team of Urban Vision had been commended in the 2006 Capita Symonds success awards, (ii) Rethinking Construction, indicating that categories were now filling up and most had been completed and (iii) Engineering, indicating that three organisations had now been appointed to undertake engineering and construction works.

Gary Reardon reported on (a) the best value performance indicators for planning services and indicated that of the five that were shown to be below target, two were Comprehensive Performance Assessment (CPA) performance indicators, one of which , no. 165, percentage of pedestrian crossings with facilities for disabled people, was attributed to changes which had been made to the surveys, and the Audit Commission would be contacted with regard to how this was measured and (b) that CPA inspectors would be reassessing the services in December, 2006, and it was proposed that action plans be produced, at the earliest opportunity, to address any areas which may be at risk.

Paul Mallinder referred to performance indicator 224, condition of non-principle roads, and indicated that the way the targets were measured were continually changing therefore, comparisons were impossible.

Ken Harland indicated that, from an engineering aspect, it was frustrating when measurements were changed, as whilst solutions were being put in place to assist in improving performance targets, it was not always to the benefit of the City Council in the long term.

The Chairman indicated that the longer term benefits should create savings, therefore, were more important.

Gary Reardon reported that the first draft of the Cabinet Work Plan was now available, which would be updated on a quarterly basis.

In response to a question raised by the Chairman, with regard to progress in relation to the built environment, Bill Taylor reported that there had been a meeting of the Sustainable Urban Environment Project Team, which had been extremely positive, and had identified opportunities to carry out research in some of the projects that were being undertaken.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT Ken Harland be requested to produce a briefing note outlining the procedure followed for making the network safe, to be circulated to all Members.



(3) THAT Bill Taylor be requested to forward the minutes of the meeting of the Sustainable Urban Environment Project Team to the Chairman, at the earliest opportunity.

88.
FUTURE AGENDAS

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the following items be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the Forum, to be held on 25th September, 2006:-

· Baseline Sessions.

· Management Fee and Workload.

· Environmental Sustainability Issues.

· Summary of Good Practices.



(2) THAT any additional items for the next meeting of the Forum be forwarded to Nikki Park at the earliest opportunity.

89.
GREATER MANCHESTER GEOLOGICAL UNIT TRANSFER
Dave Spencer referred to the Greater Manchester Geological Unit Transfer and indicated that there had been a number of issues which had delayed the transfer, however, as these had now been addressed, there were no further problems envisaged.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

90.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Forum would be held on 25th September, 2006, in a committee room, at the Civic Centre, Swinton, commencing at 12 noon.
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